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We live in strange indeed, unprecedented times. When I was thinking a few weeks 
ago about what I would write for the president’s notes in the final bulletin of my 
presidential year I had already planned the opening paragraph.  I was going to start by 
saying that as president, one of the great privileges is to see first hand, and probably 
for the only time as a member, how much work actually goes on behind the scenes in 
organising the many events and projects with which the club is involved. 

Who could have predicted then that, having made health a major focus in my year, it 
would be a major health problem which would put the world into lockdown, result in 
the self isolation of the great majority of our members, and social distancing of the 
rest, and indeed render this bulletin shorter, earlier and in electronic form only.  It is 
barely an exaggeration to say that the COVID-19 pandemic has brought a sudden end 
to life as we know it.  

Sadly most of our major annual club events are held at the end of the Rotary year, and 
the hard work to which I alluded earlier has been put on hold. We have had to cancel 
the Essay Competition Presentation Evening, the Spring Event, the Technology 
Tournament, the visit from our twin club Dinant and the Health Awareness Day. The 
Coast to Coast Walk which a number of us were doing to raise funds for the club 
charities and Great Ormond Street has too been cancelled. 

 It would be very easy in these challenging times to dwell on what we haven’t been 
able to do in the last quarter of our year but I would rather focus on how the 
Hoddesdon club has risen to the challenges and how we’ve been able to help those in 
need in different ways in this new world. 

 As a result of our Ways & Means Committee’s efforts in recent years we have built up 
a substantial benevolent fund. Recently there has been real need in our community 
and we have been able to make substantial donations to the RIBI flood appeal and the 
Broxbourne Foodbank amongst others. We hope too that our major sponsorships of 
young local canoeists and a go-karter will enable them to reach the heights in their 
chosen sports, which they justly deserve. 

 Where we have not been able to help practically, we have teamed up with Round 
Table in Hoddesdon who are younger and hence currently more mobile. We have rung 
around the elderly who normally attend our Spring Event and put them in contact with 
local teams who can physically help. 

It is a challenge for us to keep in touch during these difficult times but the club is 
working on this. Smaller groups of members are communicating by phone or via social 
media with WhatsApp, Facetime, or Zoom. We have already held our April council 
meeting on Zoom and shortly plan to get the whole club together “virtually” for our 
AGM. If this successful I hope we can hold club meetings with a speaker. It is 
achievable and I am sure the club is more than capable of adapting to the new world 
in which we find ourselves. 

Keep well, keep safe and keep in touch, so we can continue to make changes in our 
community, nationally and internationally.  
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             Community Service Committee – Arnold Granat
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Hoddesdon Rotary 200 Club 
Be A Rotary Prize Draw winner ….       Maximum total prizes  £5,200 

The 200 Club is simplicity itself and easy to join. 
Every participant  has a chance in the quarterly draw 
Many prizes awarded from 50% of the proceeds 
Remaining funds donated to Rotary charitable causes 
Payment  of £1 per week, by quarterly standing order 
  or  cheque for an annual payment. 

To join please text or call 07803 700919 or speak to one of our members and 
we will be in touch to confirm acceptance and to forward an application form. 
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                Something new every day…..

In these times of being kept in ‘self isolation’ it might be that you have a little more time 
to learn some new skills, or perhaps haver a go at a language? There are plenty of free 
options on the internet, one being ‘Duolingo’ with an easy step by step process to take 
you through some basic stages leading up to new conversational  skills.

As Rotarians you can also use learning modules on the Rotary website, and if you 
haven’t registered it is an easy process.  Search for www.rotarygbi.org    If you are 
reading this article and are not a member of a Rotary Club but would like to know more 
about what we do, see our Facebook page – Hoddesdon Rotary Club or our  website. 
 
Many of us are getting used to using the internet to connect with friends and family, 
and there can’t be many people now that haven’t heard of Zoom. So many different 
groups have been created, and the evenings can easily be filled with quizzes and 
competitions to maintain contact.   The use of technology can be off putting if not 
familiar with the use of a computer for video conferencing, but it really is easy to learn 
how to use the ‘app’ and log on. 

In fact when we do return to some sort of ‘normality’ it will surely follow that we will take 
some our new skills with us, and use applications like Zoom to  communicate. Equally 
for those working from home the use of video conferencing has been the norm for 
some time, but in future it maybe that the daily commute is a thing of the past and that 
for many more people the office is only visited occasionally.

In recent months a number of Hoddesdon Rotarians have joined together in a  
‘Whatsapp’ group called HODDESDON RC, using our phones to collect and share 
amusing clips, anecdotes and general information. If you want to join us and have a 
phone with ‘apps’ this is a great way of keeping in touch.    
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           HUMOUROUS RECOLLECTIONS

During my medical the doctor asked me about my physical activity levels. I described 
a typical day. “Well yesterday I took a five mile walk through some rough terrain. I 
then waded through the edge of a lake, and pushed my way through a bramble bush. 
I got sand in my eyes and shoes, but avoided standing on an adder.I climber several 
hills, and the mental stress from my day left me shattered. In recovering I drank eight 
pints of beer”. Inspired by my story the doctor said “you must be one hell of an 
outdoors man!”   “No” I replied, “just a really bad golfer” .

An elderly gentleman (John) went to see his doctor (Chris). “Doctor” said John “ I am 
about to marry a very attractive 22 year old girl that I met last week in the pub, but I’m 
a bit concerned that I may not be able to make her happy”. “I don’t think that you 
need to worry’ said Chris “but to be safe I’d recommend that you take in a fit lodger”.  
Six months later they met in the High Street. “How’s your wife?” said Dr Chris. “Fine” 
replied John, “she’s pregnant.” “Oh excellent said Chris, how’s the lodger?” “Fine” 
replied John, “she’s pregnant too”.

An Englishman, a Scotsman and an Irishman walked into a bar.  …...I remember 
those days !!

Sad to hear that the discoverer of wheat intolerance has died. The family have 
requested no flours.

Did you know that my great grandfather invented the glove puppet?  Well that is to 
say he had a hand in it.

We are now three weeks into self isolation and it really upsets me to see my other 
half standing at the living room window, gazing aimlessly into space with tearful eyes. 
It breaks my heart to see him/her like this, I’ve even thought of letting him/her in !

Bored? Try this. Without anyone watching you while sitting where you are, lift your 
right foot off of the floor and make clockwise circles.  Now while doing this draw the 
number ‘6’ in the air with your right hand.  Your foot will have changed direction!

My son came home from school and said “dad, in spelling today I couldn’t spell 
‘armageddon’ “.  “Don’t worry son” I said, “It’s not the end of the world”.

For those not on Hoddesdon RC Whatsapp this was shared recently: 

FIND THE THREE DIGIT PADLOCK CODE. Clues - 147  One of these digits is right 
but in the wrong place,  189 one digit is right and in the right place, 964 two digits are 
correct but both are in the wrong place, 523 all digits are wrong, 286 one digit is right 
but in the wrong place. What are the three numbers?   Answer on page 14. 

Thank you to all of our Hoddesdon Rotarians that submitted items for this page.
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"Isolated, occupied but apprehensive as to the future.

Penny and I celebrated our 80th birthdays during this lock-down period in total 
isolation but at least members of my family in Australia, Oxford and Notting Hill made 
calls to us. As to my sporting activities which have been indicated to the Club at 
various meetings this has been totally nipped in the bud.

I observed my last football referee at Bishop's Stortford on Wednesday 11th March 
2020 and this was the last match that took place in this part of the World. In the bar I 
made a loose remark that we might not be in business for some time and never did I 
believe that such remark would hit home like it has. The last seven weeks of the 
football season have been washed out and I have been deprived of completing any 
reports or other activities for the FA. The deadly virus has been brought home to me 
rudely by the death of the Spartan Football League's General Secretary and 
Referees Secretary both from the dreaded virus and I cannot even pay my last 
respects to them in person.

I was looking forward to my summer umpiring on the cricket field and this was 
probably to be my last season. My 80 or so appointments were wiped off the 
appointments computer system in mid March and I now have a barren summer 
to look forward to. There is a glimmer of hope that some Cambridge 
University umpiring will surface in June according to the website but I think this is a 
forlorn hope. I will now have to galvanize my mind and body and see if I can last for 
the season 2021 and at least try and retire on a high.

The recent depressing news that some kind of restrictions may last for 12 months 
make me think as a vulnerable person by age that if I have not been virus cleared I 
will not be allowed near any cricket or football grounds. 

This is my personal tale of woe but this was brightened by my participation in 
contact, initiated by Arnold, with our Senior Citizens in the area. I was initially 
extremely reluctant to make cold phone calls in view of remarks made by the 
police and others but I was completely nonplussed by the reception I got on the 
phone. Each person I spoke to was pleased to hear from me, chatted away to me on 
the phone, were full of praise for the Rotary Club and were glad that they had a point 
of contact with the Club. This was an example of Rotary in action and to me was 
far more fulfilling than sending money to charities as this is what I call "hands on 
service".  I just hope that both of us will stay clear of this dreadful and killing virus but 
wonder just how the country will recover both economically and socially from this 
period of isolation. I fear that we may well be in for a very dramatic change in our life 
style and freedom of movement

Penny and I wish that all fellow Rotarians and their families stay healthy and fit and 
we both look forward to a resumption of Rotary activities which over some 39 years 
of membership of the Club I have become used to"

     Thoughts from Rotarian Roger Abraham 
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